K I K K K K K

The control of the co

ENTUCKY HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION April 11, 1932

Dear Sir:

I enclose check for the amount allowed by S.A. Boles, as your share of the balance left from the receipts of the state tournament after paying overhead and entertainment. Mr. Boles explains:

"In pro-rating the money I did not take into account meals on trip to and from Lexington, I just figured actual mileage by rail. The net amount will about pay one-fourth of the railroad fare. We took in less than last year due to the financial situation. It seems to me that if the teams who attend the tournament expect their fares to be refunded, they will have to agree to leave next day after breakfast when they lose. If they had done so this year, the local expenses would have been \$1200 less. This would have brought us within about \$600 of paying all railroad fares. The complimentary tickets to superintendents, principals, coaches, and athletic directors and coaches of colleges, amounted, I believe, to more than this \$600.

The University Athletic Association furnished trophies

at a cost of \$263.67, and furnished the building, heat, lights, and a part of the labor, without charge."

The above from Daddy Boles, together with his financial report shown at the bottom of this page, cover the situation. If there is any thing about this settlement which you do not understand, please take it up with Mr. Boles.

I am greatly disappointed in the refund, and I know you I believe Mr. Boles' suggestions are worth considering: namely, that teams leave after they are eliminated, and that all these complimentary tickets be discontinued. I hope you will be able to attend the annual meeting on Wednesday night, because Mr. Boles' suggestions and other important matters will come up for decision.

Yours truly,

FINANCIAL STATEMENT OF STATE BASKET BALL TOURNAMENT

Total Receipts -----\$5,329.65 Expenses

Ticket takers, sellers, etc. 345,10 Tickets -----

Total -----4,670.38 Balance -----

Signed, S.A. Boles

\$427 BEENE



To Members of the Kentucky High School Athletic Association for the Year 1931-32:

Our membership this year is 541, which includes 34 new members, and 507 old members, 84 of which paid reinstatement fees, 70 on last year's list and 14 from previous years. 26 of last year's 519 members dropped out. Two schools applied for membership and did not join: one was not approved by the State Department, and the other applied too late to play a schedule of six games before the tournaments.

No schools were suspended this year.

The Board of Control found the arrangement of the 64 districts a much more difficult job than was anticipated, due to geographical and road conditions. Some districts are too small and several are unavoidably too large. A few readjustments should be made.

The books for 1930-31 were audited and the accounts were verified and found to be in good order, as shown in the annual audit report that was sent out last October. The audit for this year will be made in July by a firm of Public Accountants, and the report will be sent to members next October 1st.

A year ago the State tournament lacked \$693.95 of paying all traveling expenses, and Mr. Boles was able to pay 74.7 % of the travel claims allowed. This year there was a deficit of \$1773.53, and he was able to pay only 27.9 % of the claims allowed. Mr. Boles made the following

explanation:

"In pro-rating the money I did not take into account meals on trip to and from Lexington, I just figured actual mileage by rail. The net amount will about pay one-fourth of the railroad fare. It seems to me that if the teams who attend the tournament expect their fares to be refunded, they will have to agree to leave next day after breakfast when they lose. If they had done so this year, the local expenses would have been \$1200 less. This would have brought us within about \$600 of paying all railroad fares. The complimentary tickets to superintendents, principals, coaches, and athletic directors and coaches of colleges, amounted, I believe, to more than this \$600. The University Athletic Association furnished trophies at a cost of \$263.67, and furnished the building, heat, lights, and a part of the labor, without charge."

The added number of tournaments naturally has increased the amount of work involved in determining tournament centers, sending out instructions, and checking up reports. However, we had better cooperation and more prompt reports from the tournament managers this year than ever before. In fact, we find each year that every one knows the rules and procedure better than he did the year before and it seems that the affairs of the association move more and more smoothly.

A good many compliments have been paid to the little booklet. The notes therein printed are very valuable and now cover practically all situations that can arise. This is shown by the fact that President O'Donnell has had to make very few new rulings or interpretations this year.

We now have a balance in the bank of \$1467.13, and at the end of the year we will carry over somewhere around \$1000. This is too large an account to be lying in a checking account and not drawing interest. A savings account should be opened in which a large part of the funds of the association should be kept so as to draw interest.

For three years we have held a joint meeting with the principals' association. Opinion is divided as to the wisdom of this action. Many of our members feel that our business meeting has to begin too late on account of the principals' program and would prefer that the meeting be held separately. On the other hand, many feel that the two associations are mutually helpful and should have a common interest. The athletic association attendance helps the attendance of the principals' association, and many principals are present at the association meeting who otherwise would be absent. The Board of Control felt that it was following the wishes of the majority of our members in continuing the joint meeting for this year. I think we should have a definite action by this body as to whether the joint meeting should be continued.

The Board of Control has found several ways in which it thinks our rules and procedure may be improved, and these suggestions are now in your hands. President O'Donnell will submit them to you for action later on in the meeting. I can not refrain from again congratulating the association on the rules under which we operate. I do not think there is any question that they are superior to those of many other states. This is of course due to the patience of the members of the association in working out these rules to meet our problems in these annual meetings. We have never copied after the rules of other states and the policy has justified itself.

1 2 3 4		7 4 8 8 27	5 6 7 8	-	5 9 12 8 34	9	- - -		.p by 13 14 15 16		8 10 10	17 18 19		and 13 12 15 13 53	21 22 23	****	7 13 14	25 26 27 28	-	4 7 9 10 30	29 30 31 32	32 32 33 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34	10 10 7 8 35
33 34 35 36	-	5 9 10 12 36	37 38 39 40		8	41 42 43 44		5 7 10 9 31	45 46 47 48	-	11	50 51	-	5 13 5 10 33	53 54 55 56		5 8 6 6 25	58		6 4 10 8 28	61 62 63 64	-	7 8 14 6 35

136 members reported themselves as having Football Coaches, but only 82 sent eligibility lists at the end of the football season.

NUMBER OF TEAMS ENTERED IN DISTRICT TOURNAMENTS THIS YEAR, COMPARED WITH THE PREVIOUS THREE YEARS, IS SHOWN IN THE FOLLOWING CHART:

Вс	ys	•		Girls '		Grand
A	В	Total	· A	В	Total	Total
175	180	355	112	111	223	578
205	208	413	130	129	259	672
237	238	475	139	145	284	759
248	259	507	128	126	254	761
	A 175 205 237	Boys A B 175 180 205 208 237 238	A B Total 175 180 355 205 208 413 237 238 475	Boys A B Total A 175 180 355 112 205 208 413 130 237 238 475 139	Boys A B Total A B 175 180 355 112 111 205 208 413 130 129 237 238 475 139 145	Boys A B Total A B Total 175 180 355 112 111 223 205 208 413 130 129 259 237 238 475 139 145 284

THE NUMBER OF A AND B WINNERS IN DISTRICT AND REGIONAL TOURNAMENTS IS SHOWN AS FOLLOWS:

2201121	District Tournament 1932	S
Boys A B 48 15	A 9 to	es (only one team in district and it automatically went
Note: One report not re	ceived.	to regional tournament.
A B 3	Regional Tournaments 1932 Total A 16 11	Grand B Total Total 5 16 32
Distration Total Receipts Disbursements Overhead Entertainment Travel Paid Trophies	8,4 4,5	27,717.45 85.16 13.35 06.68 39.13 23,344.32
Total Receipts	onal Tournament Financ	\$\frac{4,373.13}{2,226.13}
Disbursements Overhead Entertainment Travel Paid Trophies	4,3 2,4	58.49 664.57 171.82 554.59
Total Receipts	e Tournament Financial	\$ 1,276.66
Disbursements Overhead Entertainment Travel Paid	3 ,	202.26 468.12 559.27 \$ 5,329.65

李·李公司是是他的是是自己的。

Analysis of Tournament Reports:

District Tournaments:

27 paid all expenses and had a profit left

- 11 paid all expenses and had no profit (entertainment was donated) 3 paid all expenses and had no profit (broke even) 5 paid all expenses and had deficits

 - 8 paid overhead and entertainment, but no traveling expenses
 - 4 paid overhead and entertainment and had deficits
 - 6 paid overhead and divided receipts equally among participating schools.

Regional Tournaments:

11 paid all expenses and had profit left

- 4 paid overhead and entertainment, but no traveling expenses 2 paid overhead and entertainment, and pro-rated traveling expenses.

State Tournament:

Paid all overhead and entertainment and pro-rated 28% of traveling expenses.

Trophies were donated.

(All bad checks were made good)

Treasurer's Report to Member Schools to date for the Year 1931-32:

Receipts: Balance July 1st 1931	\$ 880.75(includes 1931-32 fees for St.Xavier and Breckinridge Co.)
539 members @ \$5.00	2695.00	
84 reinstatements @ \$2.50	210.00	
1 member 1932-33 (St. Mavier)	5.00	
Reinstatement fees paid but not due	7,50	•
Bad Checks	30.00	
pad onotat	3828.25	\$3828.25
Disbursements:	•	
Supplies	43.27	
Printing	355,85	
President's Office - Overhead	200.00	
Telephone & Telegraph	42.68	
Postage	143.00	
	10.00	
Audit	9.30	
Emergency Help	62.02	
Board of Control (Travel, etc.)		
Refund of reinstatement fees paid but not	30.00	
Bad checks charged against our account		
Secretary's Fee	1457.50	
	2361.12	
Balance in bank at this date		\$1467.13

MINUTES

The fifteenth annual banquet and business meeting of the Kentucky High School Athletic Association was held jointly with the Kentucky Association of Secondary School Principals in the Roof Garden of the Brown Hotel, Wednesday evening, April 13, 1932, President W.F. O'Donnell, presiding.

After the dinner President O'Donnell introduced Mr. J.B. Holloway of the State Department of Education, and Mr. Holloway introduced Dr. Wm. A. Cook of the University of Cincinnati, the speaker of the evening. Dr. Cook spoke for thirty minutes on "The Associational Problem of the High School".

Mr. Edgar S. Lotspeich of the State Y.M.C.A. expressed his delight at being present.

Harry Gamage, Football Coach at the University of Kentucky, was presented to the members.

The secretary read a letter from Daddy Boles, Athletic Director of the University of Kentucky, relative to the Tax Bill now before the Senate which places a 10 % tax on athletic goods and also on tickets for athletic contests, urging the schools to write to Senator Barkley asking him to vote against the inclusion of this tax. The secretary also advised schools to purchase fall athletic supplies at once, before the tax goes on, if it should be passed,

The minutes of the last annual meeting were approved.